
 
 

Manchester Citizens Advisory Council 
 

Minutes of January 4th, 2022 MCAC Meeting 

Virtual ZOOM Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Carol Malmquist at 6:31 p.m. 

 

County representatives: Jennifer Haro 

Members in attendance: Ambert Brown, Janelle Overton, Kari Kaltenborn-Corey, Ray 

Pardo, Scott Billingsley, Carol Malmquist, Carrilu Thompson and Denise Burbidge 

Absences: Robin Williams, and Paul Nuchims 

Guests in Attendance: Dedra Knodel, Linda Pandino, Ronald Tarver, Sharon Stritzel,  

and Susan Shaw 

 

Liz Williams and Melissa Shumake from the Department of Community Development 

(DCD) provided a report about the zoning use table updates which are tentatively 

planned to be updated by March 28th. They also shared an ongoing project for Bicycle 

Parking and Electric Vehicle charging stations. Amber Brown and Carol Malmquist 

inquired about the impact on duplexes. Jennifer Haro shared that the process to submit 

feedback is restarting soon. 

Amber Brown volunteered to join the Bicycle/EV parking projects update group.  

 

Review and approve December minutes: 

Ray Pardo moved to pass. Janelle Overton seconds. The minutes were passed 

unanimously. 

 

Member Items: 

Ray Pardo shared that the library is filing for approval for future renovations. He also 

shared that the Manchester community website is updated. Please share events with Ray 

Pardo so they can be available on the website.  

 

Carrilu Thompson is working with the MCA for future events. The MCA meets on the 

last Tuesday of the month, in-person at the Manchester Library.  

 

Amber Brown inquired about the possibility of creating a MCAC postcard to share with 

the community. Jennifer Haro reported that commissioner Garrido has funds available 

for MCAC to use for the postcards. Janelle Overton and Amber Brown volunteered to 

help create a design for the postcard.  
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Denise Burbidge commented on the firework accident near the Manchester dock and 

discussed port safety.  

 

The next MCAC meeting will be February 1st, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. via ZOOM. 

 

Scott Billingsley motions to adjourn the meeting. Denise Burbidge seconds. Passed 

unanimously. Meeting Adjourned 7:33 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


